
Copy	
  of	
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  to	
  General	
  Electric	
  Company:	
  	
  
  
Resolution Urging General Electric to Withdraw from Nuclear Energy 
 
 
WHEREAS: 
 
    On December 1, 2009, General Electric issued a policy statement affirming its support of 
nuclear energy, even though no safe disposal location or technology exists, and may never exist, 
for the permanent isolation of the dangerous radioactive waste that continues to accumulate at all 
reactor sites; 
 
    Every nuclear power reactor generates plutonium that is in demand, worldwide, for  
weapons production; 
 
    On March 11, 2011, a nuclear catastrophe began at Fukushima Dai-ichi, a site that contained 
six GE reactors; 
 
     Motivated by the ongoing Japanese disaster, Germany, Italy and Switzerland have announced 
they will abandon nuclear power, with other countries considering the same commitment; 
 
    On September 18, 2011, German engineering giant Siemens announced it will halt its 
manufacturing of nuclear products, and will focus on solar, wind and geothermal technologies; 
 
    Many U.S. reactors are in locations threatened by extreme natural assaults (hurricanes, floods, 
earthquakes and tornadoes), with the GE Mark I reactors at especially high risk due to major 
flaws identified at least as early as 1971; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that, as GE stockholders, we urge our company to reverse its 
nuclear energy policy and, as soon as possible, phase out all its nuclear activities, including 
proposed fuel reprocessing and uranium enrichment. 
 
SUPPORTING STATEMENT: 
 
Contrary to nuclear industry claims, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission has not been 
rigorously regulating nuclear power operations, but instead often reduces safety requirements 
when needed changes would be impossible or too expensive. (See the June 2011 Associated 
Press series by reporter Jeff Donn, summarizing a year-long investigation of NRC operations.) 
 
Because of the dangerously crowded condition of the irradiated fuel pools at all GE reactors, it is 
now recommended that fuel rods at least five years old should be transferred from the fuel pool 
to hardened dry storage casks outside the reactor building. 
 
Few people know that radioactive liquids and gases are released into the environment during the 
routine operation of nuclear reactors.  Scientists and physicians agree that there is no safe dose of 
radiation. 
 



Safe solutions to climate change include improvements in energy efficiency, and the use of solar, 
wind, geothermal and other renewable energy technologies.  These alternatives can be 
implemented much faster and cheaper than building new nuclear reactors. Furthermore, the 
ailing U.S. economy cannot afford the massive taxpayer subsidies and loan guarantees that 
would be required to build and operate new nuclear reactors. "Nuclear is unnecessary and all its 
risks can be avoided by using renewables, conservation and efficiency."  (Dr. Arjun Makhijani, 
author of Carbon-Free and Nuclear-Free, 2007)                         
 
GE should no longer continue to place families, communities and our planet's finite land and 
water at such great risk. 
 
It is the moral duty of GE to stop promoting the nuclear illusion and, instead, protect plants, 
animals and the human gene pool from further radiation damage. 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by the GE Stockholders’ Alliance,  Patricia T. Birnie, Chair,   
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